RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL

REFUSAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION CONTINUED
APPLICATION NO:  3/2016/0960                       DECISION DATE:  13 Januaary 2017
_________________________________________________________________________________________________
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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Proposed single storey porch to side, first floor extension to rear, single storey extension (sunlounge) to rear, and detached double garage to rear.

	AT:
	Lower Arbour Cottage Chipping Road Thornley PR3 2TE

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):

	1
	The proposal is considered contrary to Key Statement  EN2 and Policies DMG1, DME2 and DMH5 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy by virtue of its design, which would result in the introduction of incongruous features that would have a suburbanising effect on the character of the area and dominate and undermine the character of the host property. It is further  considered that the proposals do not reflect the original building, resulting in harm to the visual appearance, character and setting of this traditional rural building and be to the detriment of the visual amenity of the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.



	2
	The proposed garage would fail to preserve, conserve or enhance the quality of the Open Countryside and would be harmful to the setting of the AONB contrary to Key Statement EN2 and Policy DME2 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	P.T.O.

	
	

	
	

	
	

	Note(s)

	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.


	2
	The Local Planning Authority operates a pre-planning application advice service which applicants are encouraged to use. The proposal does not comprise sustainable development and there were no amendments to the scheme, or conditions that could reasonably have been imposed, which could have made the development acceptable and it was therefore not possible to approve the application.

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	JOHN HEAP
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